From:

Kurt Eggebrecht

Sent:

Friday, February 01, 2019 2:09 PM

To:

Melissa L. Suttner

Subject:

FW: Oneida Street Bridge Replacement Project - Noise Ordinance Variance Request

From: Kurt Eggebrecht

Sent: Friday, February 01, 2019 2:09 PM

To: 'Tyler Volkmann' <tyler.volkmann@pheifer.com>

Cc: Chad Weyenberg < Chad. Weyenberg@Appleton.org>; Tim Groeschel < tim.groeschel@pheifer.com>

Subject: RE: Oneida Street Bridge Replacement Project - Noise Ordinance Variance Request

Tyler,

Ok thanks. I will place this on the agenda for the next Board of Health meeting which will take place on February 13th at 7am. We meet in room 6A of the City Center located at 100 N. Appleton Street. Although not a requirement it is helpful if you and/or another representative can be present to answer any questions of the Board.

Please let me know if you have any additional questions or concerns.

Thanks,

Kurt

Kurt Eggebrecht Health Officer Appleton Health Department 920-832-6429 www.appleton.org

From: Tyler Volkmann [mailto:tyler.volkmann@pheifer.com]

Sent: Friday, February 01, 2019 2:01 PM

To: Kurt Eggebrecht < kurt.eggebrecht@appleton.org>

Cc: Chad Weyenberg < Chad. Weyenberg@Appleton.org >; Tim Groeschel < tim.groeschel@pheifer.com >

Subject: RE: Oneida Street Bridge Replacement Project - Noise Ordinance Variance Request

Kurt,

Please see the attached revised letter, which includes the dates requested. I included that the project duration is from 2/4/2019 - 10/15/2019. Clearly we will not begin starting equipment prior to 7:00AM until this requested has been accepted/approved, regardless of the project start date on 2/4/2019. Also, and I did not include this verbiage in the letter, but clearly we will not need this variance once the project is completed. If we finish before 10/15/2019, clearly we aren't going to be making any noise in the mornings any longer.

Let me know if there is anything else you need me to include in the request. Thanks again.

Respectfully,

TYLER VOLKMANN
Project Manager
C. (970) 216-8536
599 Bondow Dr.,
Neenah, WI 54956



From: Kurt Eggebrecht < kurt.eggebrecht@appleton.org >

Sent: Friday, February 1, 2019 11:47 AM

To: Tyler Volkmann < tyler.volkmann@pheifer.com>

Cc: Chad Weyenberg < Chad. Weyenberg@Appleton.org>; Tim Groeschel < tim.groeschel@pheifer.com>

Subject: RE: Oneida Street Bridge Replacement Project - Noise Ordinance Variance Request

Tyler,

Thanks for your e-mail. It is unclear in your request as to the dates you are requesting a noise variance. Can you please include this in your request?

Thanks,

Kurt

Kurt Eggebrecht Health Officer Appleton Health Department 920-832-6429 www.appleton.org

From: Tyler Volkmann [mailto:tyler.volkmann@pheifer.com]

Sent: Friday, February 01, 2019 11:42 AM

To: Kurt Eggebrecht < kurt.eggebrecht@appleton.org >

Cc: Chad Weyenberg < Chad. Weyenberg@Appleton.org>; Tim Groeschel < tim.groeschel@pheifer.com>

Subject: Oneida Street Bridge Replacement Project - Noise Ordinance Variance Request

Kurt,

Please see the attached Noise Ordinance Variance Request for the Oneida Street Bridge Replacement project. It is my understanding that a meeting will be held next week, where this will be one of the topics that will be discussed. Please let me know when and where the meeting is, and whether or not I should attend the meeting to answer questions or clarify anything. Thanks in advance.

Respectfully,

TYLER VOLKMANN



TYLER VOLKMANN

Email: tyler.volkmann@pheifer.com

Cellular: 970.216.8536 Facsimile: 920.729.4314 Address: 599 Bondow Dr.

Neenah, WI 54956

February 1, 2019

Project: Oneida Street Bridge Over Jones Park Project

RE: Noise Ordinance Variance Request

Mr. Eggebrecht,

Pheifer Brothers Construction Company would like to request a noise variance for the Oneida Street Bridge Replacement Project. In lieu of the starting at 7:00AM, as currently required by the noise ordinance, it is PBC's request to be allowed to start equipment at 6:30AM so that everything is warmed up and ready to start working right away at 7:00AM. No work should be taking place prior to 7:00AM, and equipment will just be started but not moving (to eliminate backup beepers and screeching). This noise variance is being requested throughout the duration of the project (2/4/2019 – 10/15/2019), or as soon this request is accepted/approved. However, as the weather warms up, the equipment will take far less time to warm up in the mornings.

The only other specific times where a noise variance may be requested would be when we are setting the beams for the new bridge and when we are pouring the new bridge deck. When setting beams, we try to avoid times of the day when there is heavy traffic. Sometimes we find that setting the beams at night works the best to avoid traffic issues. Also, when pouring the bridge deck, we must avoid the high temperatures that come with the summer months. Many times, we will pour bridge decks early in the morning (i.e. 4:00AM), as it is much cooler. With these two items still being months away, it is currently unclear whether a noise variance will be needed. We will make sure to give plenty of advanced notice if we do need the noise variance for these items.

Thank you for your time and consideration on this request.

Respectfully,

TYLER VOLKMANN

Project Manager

C. (970) 216-8536

Tyler.volkmann@pheifer.com